

G'day Everyone

After many weeks of meetings, emails and due consideration, the VPAS&WS Executive have come to the conclusion that you need to be aware of the following matters.

VMIA (the government insurer) who has provided Public and Products Liability insurance cover for all Victoria Police clubs affiliated with the Victoria Police Amateur Sports & Welfare Society (VPAS&WS) under the banner of Victoria Police insurance policies, recently reviewed their situation and have deemed that some clubs may no longer be covered. This is based on their interpretation of whether a club is created and controlled by Victoria Police " for the purpose of providing canteen, social, sports, welfare and/or child care activities or services or first aid, medical, fire or ambulance services and/or educational activities or services for their employees and/or families of their employees".

Unfortunately the reference to Police clubs in the Victoria Police Manual does not support having a blanket 'Public and Products Liability' insurance cover for all VPAS&WS affiliated clubs - it states the following:

Victoria Police will not be liable for any loss, debt, or claim for damages resulting from activities of any police club or specific purpose function or event. Approval of a club or function does not mean or imply that Victoria Police permits or approves the decisions, actions or non-actions of employees, committee members or participants of any police club or specific purpose function or event.

Consequently the VPAS&WS Executive firstly encourages you to assess your needs, and ascertain whether you can convince VMIA that your club is created and controlled by Victoria Police - this may be hard to do considering what has been written in the Victoria Police Manual (see above), of which I am unsure of VMIA's knowledge of same. Nonetheless VMIA have already set a precedent for 2013/2014 by providing Public and Products Liability cover for the Victoria Police Games Federation………which is deemed to be a club (like yourselves) under the VPAS&WS banner. The VMIA contact person is Mr Alan Davey, Relationship Manager, People and Services - PH: 9270 6851 or mob: 0407 109 631. 

Secondly, if you believe that the activities of your club are not controlled by Victoria Police, and that your club needs to have Public and Products Liability insurance (and possibly Directors and Officers Liability cover), then you need to gain some quotes and figure out how you will pay for it. I note that the Victoria Police Golf Club had already obtained an 'Association Liability' cover before the VMIA review - this cover provides mainly for their Directors and Officers and cost $1,441. You may wish to contact Richard White of WHITE Insurance Brokers - PH: 8790 5701 to discuss your particular needs. I would also encourage you to obtain a quote from VMIA as well.

I further note that the VPAS&WS, although not in a current position to assist every club, would endeavour to assist those clubs in most need with a specific grant to assist with the cost of obtaining Public and Products Liability insurance. 


